The regular meeting of the Eldred Township Board of Supervisors was called to order Wednesday, October 7, 2020, 7:00 pm. followed by the pledge allegiance and prayer.  Present: Supervisors Kenny Bower Sr., Mark Ranck, Cody Hoover, Treasurer, Tammy Koser and Solicitor Denise Dieter. The meeting was held following the social distancing procedures at 5558 Warrensville Road Montoursville, PA 17754.  
The September 17th, 2020 monthly meeting minutes were approved as submitted with a motion from Cody Hoover and a second from Kenny Bower, Sr., all in favor, no opposed. The October 7th, 2020 checks were reviewed and approved by Cody Hoover who made the motion to pay the bills and Kenny Bower, Sr. second motion, with the exception of the D&N Coatings check #5602 for $17,832.00 which is to be held until the Supevisor’s talk with the fire company, all in favor, no opposed. 
Old Business: 
· Codification- No report
· [bookmark: _Hlk37331847]Pleasant Hill Project- Cody Hoover spoke with Randy Webster.  The stone receipts will be sent to Kenny Bower, Sr. from R.C. Young.
· [bookmark: _Hlk34299385]Bush Hill Project- Cody Hoover-   Cody spoke with the residents living in the area who said the storm water is running into the basin.
· Township Equipment/repairs- Mark Ranck- The radio was installed into the backhoe.
· Eldred Township 2020 Seal Coat – Seal Coat is done.  The crack sealing is to be done.
· Multi-Modal Grants- street lighting qualification- Resolution 2020-09-17 for $247,800.00 was reviewed. 
Following a motion from Cody Hoover and a second from Mark Ranck, the resolution was approved for LED street lighting, all in favor, no opposed. Sidewalks to be installed from Baptist Church to Morse Drive at the store. The motion from Cody Hoover and a second from Mark Ranck, Kenny Bower, Sr. opposed. The sidewalks above the store are on private property and could not be included in this grant. We do meet the requirements for this grant.  Mark said the sidewalks on private property maybe could be looked at next year for the grant.  
· Caleb Creek/Inflection Energy project- no report
· Warrensville truck brake retarder regulation/survey- Tammy Koser did see people that may have been doing the survey. No other report.
· Ridgetop Road and Brubaker Road- Mark Ranck and Seneca Resources met to review the repairs for where they paved to Northway Road.
New Business:   
· Renewal of Insurance Policies- Chris Shipton met with Carolyn Ritter, Cornerstone Insurance to review the policies. The costs will not be going up for 2020-2021.  The 2019 backhoe is covered and the insurance cards will be mailed.
Reports:
· Solicitor:  Denise Dieter has not heard from Code Inspections regarding the Null notice of violation.  Chris will
contact Frank at Code Inspections.
· Road Master’s: Catch basins will be cleaned.
· SEO: no report   Planning: no report   Zoning/Building: no report
· EMS: No report    Fire Company: No report  Public Participation: No report  
· Comments from Supervisors: Kenny Bower Sr. $3,100.00 was spent last month on mowing. That is a lot of            	 money to spend on mowing.  Brucklacher Road was only mowed one pass by Johnny. The mower needs new 	        blades.
· Executive Session:  Mark Ranck - executive session following tonight’s meeting for bridge discussion. 
· Other Business:  None
With no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. following the motion of Cody Hoover and a second from Kenny Bower Sr. all were in favor. An Executive session was held to discuss Bridge structure type for Caleb Creek Road.  Chris Shipton asked to take Thursday, October 15th off work and to close the office. The Supervisor’s approved her request. The Board returned from executive session at 7:50 pm with a motion by Cody Hoover. and second from Kenny Bower Sr. 

APPROVED: _________________			                       Respectfully submitted	                                            __________________                                              __________________         
                           __________________                                             Chris Shipton, Secretary
